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ABOUT THE SPEAKER 
By Sue Fosson 

 

Lawrence Weathers was 
sworn in as Chief of Police on 
March 4, 2018. Weathers and 
his nine siblings grew up in 
Lexington’s Bluegrass  
Aspendale and Hollow Creek 
neighborhoods. He holds a 
bachelor’s degree from the  
University of Kentucky and 
earned a Master's in criminal  
justice from Eastern Kentucky 
University. Chief Weathers was 
hired by the Lexington Police  
Department in 1989. Over the  
succeeding 27 years he began 

his career working as a Patrol officer assigned to the 
D.A.R.E. program, and a narcotics detective. When  
promoted to Sergeant he was a supervisor in every  
bureau within the Lexington Police Department. After 
returning to the Narcotics Enforcement as a Lieutenant 
he became the commanding supervisor of the Internal 
Affairs Section, where he was responsible for  
investigating, tracking, and managing complaints 
against department officers. Weathers was then  
promoted to the rank of Commander and assigned to the 
Bureau of Patrol. In March 2011 Commander Weathers 
was reassigned to the Training Section. With his  
appointment to Assistant Chief in 2014, Weathers led 
the Bureau of Special Operations until his retirement 
from Lexington Police in 2016. In July 2016 Weathers 
was selected as the Director of Law Enforcement for 
Fayette County Public Schools. As the Director of Law 
Enforcement, he was responsible for the safety and  
security of more than 40,000 students, staff, and visi-
tors, as well as dozens of school district properties. 
When announcing his return to the police department in 
2018 as Chief of Police, Mayor Gray noted Weathers’ 
commitment to community policing and how well  
respected he is throughout Lexington.  

LETTER FROM PRESIDENT  
MICHAEL R. REED 

  
Dear Friends: 

 I hope you are having a great summer, but everything must have an end and Fall will be here soon.  I want to thank 

Doug Boyd for his outstanding service as President over the past two years.  He is a tough act to follow.  I also want to thank 
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SEPTEMBER LUNCHEON MEETING 
  

 Date: Tuesday, September 13, 2022 
 
 Place:  E.S. Good Barn 
   1451 University Dr., Lexington, KY 40526  
 
 Social Time:  11:30 a.m. - 12:00 p.m. 
 
 Program 12:00 p.m. 
 
 Speaker: Chief of Police, Lawrence Weathers 

 
Topic: “Safety in the Community” 
 
Business Meeting:  1:00 p.m. 
 
Adjourn: 1:30 p.m. 

 
SEPTEMBER 13 BOX LUNCHEON MENU FROM 

McALLISTER’S DELI  

Taking into consideration that members primarily enjoy 
the friendship opportunities as well as the speakers at 
UKAEF luncheons, the executive committee decided to 
reduce costs by offering catered box lunches at our  
September 13th luncheon at Good Barn on UK’s  
campus. In addition, COVID guidelines do not  
recommend buffet luncheons.  
 

Choice of Sandwich (Chicken Salad, Roast Beef, or 
Vegetaria Wrap) 

Spud Chips 
Fresh Fruit 

Cookie 
Iced Tea or Lemonade 

 
PARKING 

• If you have a UK parking permit, please park in the   
ORANGE lot next to the Good Barn.  

• If you DO NOT have a UK parking permit – park in the 
Good Barn lot where there are about 25 spots.    

• We will have a day parking pass for the ORANGE lot 
for any needed overflow parking.  

• Since parking is limited, please carpool if possible.  



Jim Chapman, who stepped down after 10 years, for his ser-

vice as Treasurer. We are fortunate that Claudia Heath has 

agreed to take over for Jim as Treasurer. At this writing we 

still have a vacancy on the Board, the Membership  

Secretary.  Please let me know if you are interested in this 

position (it was held by Sue Fosson, who is now Vice  

President). I want to acknowledge the sad passing of Douglas 

Scutchfield (Scutch) in June. He was such a vital member of 

the Association as Vice President, President, and Past  

President.  We join a long list of people who will never  

forget his greatness.  

 Your AEF Executive Committee has been meeting (in  

person!) to plan our academic year activities.  Vice President 

Sue Fosson has been recruiting speakers and already has the 

first one arranged for our September meeting, Chief of Police 

Lawrence Weathers, and our second speaker will address 

health and wellness issues for retirees (we need this whether 

we like it or not).  We have decided to have the September 

luncheon at the E.S. Good Barn on the UK campus.  There is 

dedicated parking at the Good Barn (no sticker  

required).  Please see the insert from Sheila Woods about 

luncheon details.  We will be using box lunches for this 

event, and we are interested in getting your opinion on how 

that works.  

 Finally, I ask you to invite your retired colleagues and  

acquaintances to become members of AEF. We have  

outstanding speakers and provide input on important  

decisions and changes that affect current and future retirees. 

We send a letter, but a reference from a colleague has more 

weight for most people.  

 

 I look forward to seeing you on September 13!  
 Michael R. Reed, AEF President 

DO YOU WANT TO KNOW MORE ABOUT UKAEF? 
By Sheila Woods 

 

Our website has a wealth of information for current and  
prospective members and can be found at https://
www.uky.edu/UKAEF.  Historical information about the 
beginning of this association in 1988 and the reasons for  
establishing a UK retiree organization, the By-Laws, and 
significant highlights from past years including past  
newsletters, and a comprehensive listing of Fellowship  
Winners can be found on the website. Most colleges and  
departments at the University of Kentucky have had  
representatives leading our organization and most  
importantly have had graduate/professional students who 
received UKAEF Fellowships that are awarded by our  
organization yearly. The website is updated annually during 
the summer months. 

SPECIAL TRIBUTES 
 
F. Douglas Scutchfield MD - Immediate Past President of 
UK AEF, died on May 23, 2022, at the age of 80. “Doug” or 
“Scutch” was a true legend in the world of Public Health and 
founded the UK College of Public Health in 1997. In  
addition, he authored more than 200 publications, oversaw 
grants, and taught many students emphasizing the importance 
of Public Health.  Scutch received many accolades and 
awards for his numerous accomplishments. UK AEF misses 
his contributions and wisdom. His family suggested  
memorial contributions to Eastern Kentucky University 
Scutchfield Endowment Scholarship Fund, UK College of 
Public Health, or University of Kentucky Opera Department. 
  
Mary Witt - We give special thanks to Mary Witt for her 
many years of service as AEF newsletter editor. In addition 
to her editing skills, her contributions and leadership made 
AEF a better and more viable organization. 
 
Dr. James Chapman’s years of high-level leadership at this 
and other universities equipped him to become AEF’s  
treasurer at a challenging time. Thanks, Jim, for so many 
years of putting your financial skill to work for the  
betterment of AEF. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 
James Chapman, UKAEF Treasurer 

 

Our budget consists of three components: Luncheons,  
Endowment Contributions, and Operation Expenses with the 
primary source of income from membership dues and  
endowment contributions. The following is for 7/1/2021-
6/30/22 as of July 1, 2022: 
 
Luncheons: The luncheon held in person on 4/12/22 brought 
in $825 and cost $1284 for a loss of $459. The 2022-23 
budget for luncheons is $5000.  
 
Endowment Contributions: We projected $6000 and again 
our membership came through with $7062. All these funds 
go to the endowment for annual fellowship awards to  
graduate or professional students. The 2022-23 budget for 
endowment is for $6500. Thank you for your generosity in 
2021-22 and hopefully we will continue to exceed the  
budget!  
 
Operating Expenses: Membership Dues collected during 
2021-22 were $4020 and projected for the 2022-23 budget to 
be $4995.  The administrative consultant cost $2050 in 2021-
22 and is projected to be $2000 for 2022-23. For the year, we 
ran over postage by $305 (but we have $279 in the separate 
postage account), our post office box jumped by $72,  
Printing and Reproduction ran over by $299, and the  
administrative costs were $350 more than budgeted. Those 
overages total $1025 but are offset by a $36 surplus in  
Supplies and $345 we set aside as a contingency. All that 
nets to $645 loss.  
 
Overall: We started out with a $3410 fund balance, lost 
$459 on the lunches, $645 on the operating expenses, and 
have a balance to carryforward of $2300. 
 
2022-23 New Budget: Our proposed new budget will  
include an additional $5 per person for dues. That should 
keep us solvent next year if we can control the luncheon 
costs. We were over by around $1000 in expenses this year, 
and the $5 extra in dues gives us $1000 (if we have two  
hundred members). The result is that we have only a cushion 
of around $500 in the expenses. The key to stability is to  
increase the membership beyond 200 members.  

http://www.uky.edu/UKAEF
http://www.uky.edu/UKAEF


2022-2023 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

OFFICERS 
President: Michael R. Reed 
Vice-President: Sue Fosson 
Treasurer: Claudia Heath 

Recording Secretary: Bradley C. Canon 
Executive Secretary: VACANT 
Past President: Douglas A. Boyd 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Benefits: Michael Tearney 
Fellowship: Lee Edgerton 
Membership: VACANT 
Programs: Sue Fosson 

Newsletter:  Sheila Woods 
Administrative Consultant:  Casie Clements 

UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY  
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, 2022-2023* 

(Dues for 2022-2023 should be paid in September 2022) 
 

NAME       SPOUSE’S NAME       

Dept./Col.              

Address                

Zip+4     Tel.          

E-mail address (please include, if you have one)           

   2022-23 Dues are* $25 (includes spouse or partner)            CHECK ONE:    New member_______ Renewal_________ 

 

MY CONTRIBUTION TO THE FELLOWSHIP FUND*$_____________  

(CHECK ONE) in memory of  in honor of   Name:         

 
*Make check for membership dues and /or fellowship donation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   

Mail form and check(s) to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 
(A few folks have already paid their 21/22 dues this spring/summer.  PLEASE BE SURE TO CHECK YOUR MAILING LABEL, ON 

THIS NEWSLETTER,  TO SEE IF YOU HAVE PREVIOUSLY PAID YOUR 22/23 DUES) 

UK ASSOCIATION OF EMERITI FACULTY 
BOX LUNCHEON RESERVATION for TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2022 

 
I plan to attend the luncheon.   Enclosed is $    for #     reservation(s) at $15.00 each. 

NAME        GUEST’S NAME        

Sandwich Choice(s):                      Chicken Salad                          Roast Beef                          Vegetaria Wrap 

Is transportation to UK’s E.S. Good Barn a problem for you?   Yes   No 

If “Yes”, what is your address:                     

Phone Number:       Email address:        

   *Make check for luncheon reservation payable to UK Association of Emeriti Faculty (UKAEF).   
Mail form and check to:  UKAEF, c/o Casie Clements, 4812 Trillium Pl., Lexington, KY  40514-1410 

(call or email if close to deadline) 859-523-3460 or e-mail:  casie.ukaef@gmail.com  

Note: Deadline for making reservations or to cancel reservations is Friday, September 2, 2022. 

IN MEMORIAM 

“Good teaching is forever and the teacher is immortal.”–Jesse Stuart 

 Clyde R. Carpenter, Architecture 
 Clinton Collins, College of Education 
 Hans Conrad, Chairman of Materials Engineering 
 James Criswell, Agricultural Economics in College of  
 Agriculture 
 Joseph John Gruber, Physical Education 

 Joyce Hahn, Spouse of OJ Hahn in Mechanical Engineering 
 Helen W. Kemp, Spouse of James D. Kemp in Animal  
 Husbandry 
 Marilyn Lieber, Spouse of Arthur Lieber in Radiology 
 Charles P. Roland, History 
 Donald J. Woods, Civil Engineering 
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David T.R. Berry 
Jody Bosomonworth 
Darla Botkin 
William J. Crouch 
Victor A. Ferraris 
Hazel W. Forsythe 
Robert French 
Paul H. Freytag 
Daniel L. Fulks 
Bryan D. Hall 
Linda S. Levstik 
Samuel C. Matheny 
Loys Mather 

Sandra W. Miller 
Thomas J. Nieman 
Robert W. Olson 
Mary & Michael Piascik 
Carol A. Riker 
Ramona R. Rush 
Lyle V.A. Sendlein 
Donna Smith 
Timothy A. Smith 
Scott D. Stevens 
Kimberly (Kim) F. Townley 
Jesse Weil 
 

Honor Roll 
$5.00-$49.99 

SUMMARY OF FELLOWSHIP CONTRIBUTIONS  
RECEIVED IN 2021-22 

Casie Clements and Sheila Woods 
 
 Your gifts during July 1, 2021-June 30, 2022 to memorialize deceased colleagues or honor living colleagues exceeded the 
amount anticipated.  The UKAEF Board extends its sincerest gratitude for your continuing interest and support.  We look  
forward to the new year that brings the opportunity to again meet in person on campus and enjoy each other’s company at our 
quarterly luncheons. 

 
 

,,The following donors contributed a total of $7,062.00 to the UKAEF Fellowship Fund for the 2021-2022 year.   
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROUS GIFTS.   

(+ signifies deceased)  

Dean’s List 
$50.00-$199.99 

Susan Abbott-Jamieson 
James Albisetti 
David Allen 
Paul Bachner 
Ruth D. Berry 
Bradley Canon 
Austin H. Cantor 
Martha F. Greenwood Cassidy 
Richard (Dick) R. Clayton 
C. Milton Coughenour 
Donald F. Diedrich 
Roland C. Duell 
Lee A. Edgerton 
Susan Effgen 
Donal A. Falace 
Gerald Ferretti 
Abe & Sue Fosson 
Donald T. Frazier 
Thomas F. Garrity 
Becky Gift 
Norman L. Goodman 
Linda S. Gorman 
William W. Green 
Merl Hackbart 
Charles F. Haywood 
Sarah T. Henry 
Carolyn L. Holmes 

James Hougland 
Patricia Howard 
David C. Johnson 
Jeanne Just 
Michael Kennedy 
Kenneth Kubota 
Gretchen E. LaGodna 
Thomas T. Lillich 
Alan Jack McAllister 
Joseph B. Miller 
Kockanda B. Poonacha 
Lawrence D. Prybil 
John D. Ranseen 
Deborah Rood & Andrew 
 Grimes 
Gerald (Jerry) I. Roth 
Stanley R. Saxe 
F. Douglas Scutchfield 
E. C. Seeley 
Louis Shain 
John G. Shaw 
Jerry R. Skees 
Seetha R. Subramanian 
John van Willigen 
Angene H. Wilson 
Mary & William Witt 
Ernest J. Yanarella 

Dr. Charles (Chuck) Ambrose 
Dr. Lisa Barclay 
Maggie Cassidy 
Pete Cassidy 
Reta Coughenour 
Joe Davis 
Richard E. Gift 
Helmut Gordon 
Terry Green 
Virgil Hays 
James W. Hendrix 
Dr. Jo Hendrix 
James Jackson 
Robert James 
John J. Just 
Linda Kuder 
Frank R. Levstik 
Peggy Meszaros 

Richard S. Milich 
Barbara Smith Rasmussen 
C. Richard Roberts 
Dr. Harold Rosenbaum 
Thomas Roszman 
Barbara R. Roth 
Ed Sagan 
Sara Lee Seeley 
Bill Silvia 
Timothy Sineath 
Robert Spedding 
Dr. David B. Stevens 
Sally Stevens 
Robert Straus 
Hari Hara Subramanian 
O’Neal Weeks 
Linda Kraus Worley 

Donors made above gifts In Memoriam of the following:  

Cum Laude 
$200.00-$499.99 

Ronda S. Connaway 
Art Gallaher 
Jane E. Phillips 

Jesse E. Sisken 
Sheila Woods 

Donors made above gifts In Honor of the following:  

Tom Lester 
Jean Pival 
Dr. Daniel R. Reedy 
Doug Scutchfield 

Marty Solomon 
Mary Witt 
Allan Zachariah 

UKAEF FELLOWSHIPS (one of several self-
nominating fellowships) for 2022-2023: deadline for 
applications is October 18, 2022. Encourage doctoral 
graduate students and professional students who intend 
to pursue a career in university teaching to apply.  
Information can be found at 
 
https://gradschool.uky.edu/fellowships 

Magna Cum Laude 
$500.00—$2,500.00 

Claudia J. & James R. Heath Ruth Straus 

https://gradschool.uky.edu/fellowships

